
                                                                                                              
HARDHOLDER – JANUARY 2013    

BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB, INC. 
           
The BCGC annual dinner meeting was held at El Senor Sol, located at 15900 W 
Colfax Ave Golden, CO 80401.  on Saturday January 12, 2013.  There were 55 
people in attendance.   The BCGC Board of Directors would like to thank Dabney 
and Linda Crump for arranging the annual dinner. 
 
President's Corner  
Welcome 
Finances-- everything is in good order 
We received $3500 from the NRA, for a dividing wall on the short range. 
We have to spend this money on the wall, that is what we proposed in our grant 
application.  We have a line on some large concrete blocks and need a LARGE 
truck (semi) and a trailer to haul these blocks to the range.  Each block weighs 
approx 2200lbs. 
We would also need a large forklift to unload and place the blocks.  We need 
help to fix up the road,  We need a Wheeled Loader or Grader. 
Juniors  
The Juniors program is progressing well.   
High Power  
The schedule is being worked on, and should be published soon. 
Look for lots of new programs and events.  We need people to volunteer for 
Match Directors, People to run the pits, etc.  If you see a program or event that 
sounds fun, come out and help or join in and shoot. 
We are going to hold a Parent/Child match, Military Rifle events, Pistols shoots, 
mid to long range matches and F Class Matches 
Clinics  
We need helpers for the clinics, Coaches, Pit Director,  and a Clinic Director 
Clinics are a great way to learn how to use your New AR, and learn to shoot it 
and/or improve your shooting. 
Range Officer  
We have had lots of vandalism at the range, or just people being stupid.   
SAFETY IS OUR NUMBER ONE CONCERN. 
We are having to make lots of repairs due to negligence.  We want a safe and 
clean place to shoot.  Don't let bad things happen.  Within your comfort level try 
to stop the bad behavior. 
Armorer  
Everything is in good order 
New Business  
Dues went up, this will help the club cover operating costs. Dues were reduced 
several years ago to attract new members.   The BOD felt that it was time to 
increase the dues to support the range.  
By-Law/Operating Policy  
There were no objections to the By-Law/Operating Policy as published.. 
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Board of Director and Staff Openings  
We have openings for the position of Secretary and Newsletter Editor.   Let us 
know if you are interested. Two members have expressed interest in joining the 
board. 
Range History  
We are working on capturing all available data on the club from the Army , State 
of Colorado, and The Forest Service.  This will help is with our lease and if any 
questions arise.  Knowledge is power. 
Military Collectors Show  
Look for us at the upcoming Military Collectors show on Jan 20, at the Jeffco Fair 
Grounds. 
Gatekeepers  
Don't forget to do your work days.  Contact Dabney.  Dabney needs 
gatekeepers!!!!! 
This is our number one concern.. Without gatekeeper we cannot fulfill our lease 
with the Forest Service.  Remember gate keeping is a serious job.  You should 
not sit all day, and shooting is not allowed if guests are present.  You are an 
ambassador of the club and need to conduct yourself accordingly. 
 
I would like to thank Jack Gaynor and Dan Gabel for their years of service to the 
club 
 
Thanks and good shooting to you. 
 
OPEN LETTER FROM THE MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR 
BCGC MEMBERS: 
To all of you who attended the BCGC Banquet, thanks for coming out on a cold  
wintry night. It was great meeting all of you and your guests/family. Dabney & 
Linda Crump deserve a pat-on-the-back from all of us for hosting the fun event. 
The BCGC By-Laws stipulates that "All dues shall be payable at the beginning of 
each calendar year." Thanks to all the members who submitted your 2013 dues, 
Range Access Fees and 2013 Release of Liability forms (ROLs). We made 
significant progress on getting the paperwork & money collected, however, we 
need your help in finishing the process as soon as possible. For those of you 
that did not submit a NEW ROL for 2013, please send it in to the above address. 
For those members who have not submitted their 2013 dues & Range Access 
Fee, again, please do so as soon as possible. If you need to  
know your amount due, email me at owenmaddox777@gmail.com and I will get 
back to you with that figure. For everyone who have not submitted their 2013 
payment, your dues are $60 and your Range Access Fee is $150 less $75 per 
work day completed, up to two days. As soon as I receive all dues, Range 
Access Fees & 2013 ROLs, I will start working on the 2013 Membership Cards & 
Range Access Cards. 
One last side-note on the Annual Banquet. Although we tried to cover the cost 
entirely with the $20 per person fee, the club had to chip in additional funds to 
make up the deficit. That being said, it was the lowest deficit the club has 
experienced in many years. 
Again, it was great seeing/meeting all of you and I hope to see you all on the 
range soon  
(weather permitting). 
Owen Maddox 
BCGC Membership Chairman 
 



 
Visit the BCGC website at WWW.BCGC.COM for an up to  date list of all 
Camp Fickes and BCGC club events and notices. 
 
The next regular BCGC BOD meeting will be held on T uesday February 19, 
2013  at the Golden Community Center, 1470 10th Str eet, Golden, CO 80401 
(303) 384-8100 from 6:00 to 8:00pm. 
 
 
 
BCGC OFFICERS 
PRESIDENT / GAVIN WEEKLEY- (303-949-9821) / weekleyclan@msn.com 
VICE PRESIDENT / BARRETT BENSON / bsqaured@q.com 
SECRETARY / OPEN 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER / JOHN WILLIAMS - (720-352-4783) / 
westminsterarms@yahoo.com 
TREASURER / SAM MORRIS - (303-903-2313) / samelamorris@gmail.com 
MEMBERSHIP OFFICER / OWEN MADDOX / owenmaddox777@gmail.com 
RANGE OFFICER / DENNY CONLON - (303-838-5405) 
ASSISTANT RANGE OFFICER / JERRY FISCHER / jerry.fischer50@gmail.com 
HIGH POWER DIRECTOR / Greg Hawke / greghawke@outdrs.net 
TRAINING OFFICER / PETE JEND / (303-564-5077) / epjend317@gmail.com 
JUNIOR EXECUTIVE / MIKE BRAZELL / mikebrazell2@gmail.com 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR / OPEN 
BOARD MEMBER-AT-LARGE / JEFF MONROE / usamonroe@hotmail.com 
NEW MEMBER ORIENTATION / FRANK McKeon / (303-838-4026) 
CO-ARMORER / SAM MORRIS - (303/838-0702) / samelamorris@gmail.com 
CO-ARMORER / JOHN WILLIAMS - (720-352-4783) / 
westminsterarms@yahoo.com 
CO-ARMORER / PETE JEND / epjend317@gmail.com 
GRANTS COORDINATOR / BRIAN KULLMAN / climbeverymountain@q.com 
 
CAMP FICKES OFFICERS 
PRESIDENT / DABNEY CRUMP - (303-324-1084) / Dabney@dhcrump.com  
VICE PRESIDENT / DENNY CONLON - (303-838-5405)  
SECRETARY / DEAN BARR  - (303-838-3434) / macdab186@aol.com 
TREASURER / SAM MORRIS - (303-903-2313) / samelamorris@gmail.com 
BOARD MEMBER-AT-LARGE / JIM MADERE- (303-816-9297) / 
madak47@wildblue.net 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BCGC 
P.O. BOX 16280 
GOLDEN, COLORADO 80402 
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